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1. Respondent was a recipient of   FIP   FAP   SDA   CDC benefits from 
the Department. 

 
2. The Department alleges Respondent received a 

 FIP   FAP   SDA   CDC  
OI during the period May 1, 2011, through November 30, 2011, due to 

 Department’s error     Respondent’s error.   
 
3. The Department alleges that Respondent received a $5,812 OI that is still due and 

owing to the Department. 
 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

Department policies are contained in the Department of Human Services Bridges 
Administrative Manual (BAM), Department of Human Services Bridges Eligibility Manual 
(BEM), and Department of Human Services Reference Tables Manual (RFT). 
 
The Child Development and Care (CDC) program is established by Titles IVA, IVE and 
XX of the Social Security Act, 42 USC 601-619, 670-679c, and 1397-1397m-5; the Child 
Care and Development Block Grant of 1990, PL 101-508, 42 USC 9858 to 9858q; and 
the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996, PL 104-
193.  The program is implemented by 45 CFR 98.1-99.33.  The Department administers 
the program pursuant to MCL 400.10 and provides services to adults and children 
pursuant to MCL 400.14(1) and Mich Admin Code, R 400.5001-.5020.  
 
Additionally, when a client group receives more benefits than they are entitled to 
receive, the Department must attempt to recoup the OI.  BAM 700 (July 2013), p. 1.  
The amount of the OI is the benefit amount the client actually received minus the 
amount the client was eligible to receive.  BAM 715 (February 2013), pp. 1, 5; BAM 705 
(February 2013), p. 5.   
 
In this case, the Department alleges that Respondent was issued $5,812 in CDC 
benefits between May 1, 2011, and November 30, 2011, that she was not eligible to 
receive because she did not have a need for CDC benefits during this period.  In order 
to be eligible for CDC benefits, the client must have a valid need for such benefits for 
reasons of (i) family preservation, (ii) high school completion, (iii) participation in 
employment preparation and/or training activitiy or post-secondary education program 
approved by the Department, and (iv) employment.  BEM 703 (April 2011 and October 
2011), pp. 1 and 4-10.   
 
In support of its argument that Respondent did not have a need for CDC benefits, the 
Department testified that Respondent received CDC benefits based on her employment 
with  but a printout from the Work Number, the 
Department’s data access to clients’ employment from participating employers, showed 
that Respondent was no longer employed with as of April 27, 2011.  An 
employee wage history showed that was the last employer to report wages to 








